
OFFICE OF THE CITY CLERK 

 

SUBLETTE, KS                                      OCTOBER 5, 2020  

   

The Governing Body of the City of Sublette, Kansas met in regular session via Zoom at 

7:00 p.m. with Mayor Lawrence Hoerman presiding and the following members of the City 

Council present:   James Barber, Leon Birney arrived at 7:05, Tom Stoppel and Jason 

Vaughn.  Also present were City Superintendent Daylen Elsey, Sheriff Troy Briggs, 

Attorney Lynn Koehn and City Clerk Jeannie Trigg.  Visitors were Rex Brown and Charity 

Horinek 

 

The minutes of the last regular meeting and were approved as distributed with a motion by 

Councilmember Stoppel, seconded by Councilmember Barber.  The motion carried 3-0. 

 

Sheriff Troy Briggs gave the monthly law enforcement report.  He discussed Covid-19, 

weather and graffiti on the school and library.  He discussed the Contract Law Enforcement 

contract, he will bring to next meeting to review and approve for 2021. 

 

Superintendent Elsey gave the monthly water report.  He discussed the Electric Well 

repairs that are needed.  A motion was made by Councilmember Vaughn, seconded by 

Councilmember Barber to approve pulling of the pump from the well not to exceed 

$30,000.00.  The motion carried 4-0. 

 

Attorney Lynn Koehn presented the Lease Agreement between the City and Cattle Empire 

as successor in interest to 4BK Cattle Co. for an airport lease agreement.  Rex Brown was 

present to discuss the lease.  Rex will get the owners of hangars together to discuss lease 

agreement price and report back to the Council to discuss. 

 

Mayor Hoerman discussed passing the Ordinance to adopt the Codification of Ordinances 

of The City of Sublette.  A motion was made by Councilmember Barber, seconded by 

Councilmember Birney to adopt Ordinance No. 445 AN ORDINANCE ADOPTING THE 

CODIFICATION OF ORDINANCES OF THE CITY OF SUBLETTE, KANSAS, 

PROVIDING FOR THE REPEAL OF CERTAIN OTHER ORDINANCES NOT 

INCLUDED THEREIN, EXCEPTING CERTAIN ORDINANCES FROM REPEAL 

AND SAVING CERTAIN ACCRUED RIGHTS AND LIABILITIES.   The motion 

carried 4-0. 

 

The Council discussed the Truck Ordinance.  Superintendent Elsey will gather ordinances 

from other Cities and report back to Council to find an ordinance that will work for our 

City. 

 

Mayor Hoerman discussed with the Council his meeting with the County to discuss 

acquiring the burn pit at the landfill.   



The Council discussed getting easements from residents where alleys are needed within 

the City. 

 

A motion was made by Councilmember Birney, seconded by Councilmember Barber to 

approve and allow payment of the bills as distributed.  The motion carried 4-0.  

 

Councilmember Barber made a motion to adjourn at 8:36 p.m., seconded by 

Councilmember Birney.  The motion carried 4-0. 
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